
 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 

Patchwork Update 
November 2015 

Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter creativity, 
sharing quilting knowledge, exhibiting quilting accomplishments 
and contributing to the community 

 

 

LIBRARY:  Cathy James 

Several ladies have donated books to our 
library in the past few months.  Thank you!  
The new books include three novels by Jodie 
Barrows and a quilt technique book by Karla 
Alexander, "Stack the Deck Revisited."  I was 
able to read Karla Alexander's book and it 
looks like a fun and easy way to make a 
scrappy quilt and use of some of that fabric you 
might have in your stash.  Come check them 
out on the book cart at the first meeting of the 
month.  
 

LIBRARY DISPLAY: Wendy Ray 
"Thread, Needle and Fabric"  
Holiday Quilt Show at the Laramie County 

Library December 22 thru January 3, 

2015. 
 
We will be hanging the show the morning of 
December 21, 2015, starting at 9:30 a.m.    
Drop off for the quilts will be between 9 and 
9:30 a.m. at the Willow room in the library on 
Dec. 21st.   We need three more volunteers to 
hang and take down the show.  Pick up for the 
quilts after the show will be Jan 4 between 10 
and 11:30 a.m.  If you would like to help, have 
suggestions or questions please contact 
Wendy at 307-575-8287 or email her at 
wraer@hotmail.com. Thanks for making this 
another great Library show. 

 
 

QUILT OF VALOR (QOV): Linda Herget 
The next QOV Sew Day is Thursday, 
Nov. 19 at The Quilted Corner. 
 
ROUND TUIT:  Carole Gardner 
The last day to sign up for a round tuit is 
November 16, 2015  next meeting.  The 
last day to have them completed is May 
2, 2016.  As you complete them, be sure 
to bring them for show and tell, and 
report to Carole, so she can mark it off 
your list.  Happy sewing. 
 
SOCIAL COMMITTEE:  Jo Ellen Mass 
Christmas Party: Dec. 7 - all members- 
please bring food to share such as 
appetizers & desserts. We have plenty 
of soup. For the gift exchange please 
bring a quilting item - fat quarters, an 
unused kit you have not used, quilting 
gadgets, books, etc. Place the item in a 
brown paper bag and staple shut. We 
will do the right - left story for the 
exchange. Have fun preparing!  
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REMINDER: 

The next guild meeting is Monday, Nov. 

16, 2015 Starts at 6:00 p.m. Bring 

Snacks. 

 

 

 

 
 
 

CHQ BOARD MEMBERS 2015-16 

President:  Deb O’Grady 
Vice President: Marcia Stewart 
Treasurer:  Mary Ellen Little 
Hospitality Greeter: Linda Price 
Library:  Cathy James 
New Members: Rose Slatten 
Opportunity Quilt: Frances Tormey 
    Rose Slatten 
Quit Show Committee:   
    Rose Slatten 
    Frances Tormey 
Community Quilts: Deb Pryzmus 
 
Round Tuit:  Carol Gardner. 
Panel Challenge: Maggie Chittur 
Pin Cushion  
Challenge:    Rose Slatten 
Newsletter:  Marcia Stewart 
 

http://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com


 

 

Show and Tell 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

http://www.wyomingquilting.com/


 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 

 

  
 

http://www.blakemansewvac.com


 
 
 

 
 

 
 

REMINDERS 

Next Board meeting will be: Monday, 

Nov. 23, 2015 in Sage Room at the 

Laramie County Library at 7 p.m. 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
  

http://www.longarmofthewestcustomquilting.com/
http://www.sewcenter.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 
Minutes 
November 2, 2015 
 
President Deb O’Grady called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.. 
 
Announcements 
Treasurer’s Report – Mary Ellen passed out copies of 2015-16 Budget and the first quarter report.  She said if 
anyone had any questions to please contact her.  Mary Ellen also had member cards and rosters for all the 
members. 
Librarian – Cathy James didn’t have anything to report. 
 
Round Tuit – Carole Gardner reported that all cards need to be filled out by tonight.  Projects must be done by May 
1, 2016. 
 
Quilt Show – Rose Slatten reported that they have collected enough fabric for the Opportunity Quilt. 
Community Quilts – Debbie Przymus reminded the group about the Community Quilt sew in on Nov. 16.  We will 
start at 6 p.m. that night.  Bring your sewing supplies and a snack to share.  She has some quilts that need binding 
as well, so bring a needle and thread for that too. 
 
Quilts of Valor Sew Day – Kristen Herget announced that the next QOV Sew Day is Thursday, Nov. 19 at the 
Quilted Corner.  The QOV group will be having a presentation of quilts at Our Savior Lutheran Church on Sunday, 
Nov. 8 for those who would like to participate or just see what a presentation looks like. 
Christmas House – Debbie Przymus reported that Christmas House is Dec. 4 – 5. 
  
Holiday Party – JoEllen Mass talked about the upcoming Holiday Party on Dec. 7.  It will be a soup and salad 
potluck, so please bring a dish to share.  We will do a gift exchange; $5 or less item in a brown paper bag, which we 
will pass around the circle as a holiday story is read.  Jo Ellen has donated a kit called Petite Evening Star (58 x 58) 
which will be raffled off that evening. 
 
Program 
Rose Slatten and Frances Tormey had asked the membership to participate in an Ornament Challenge.  Each 
participant was asked to make two ornaments; one to be entered in the Quilt Show next year and the other will be 
sent to the Maine Quilt group.  Ornaments need to be able to hang on a tree and can be embellished. Ornaments 
were due by tonight’s meeting.  Rose and Frances led the group in voting for their favorite ornament.  Daenette 
More’s Prairie Point Wreath was voted the favorite and she won a $25 gift certificate from the Quilted Corner. 
 
Show and Tell 
Donna Groesbeck, Mary Harpold, Ione Pedersen, Jo Ellen Maas, Carolyn Morris, Liz Escobedo, Donna Dolan, and 
Rose Slatten all shared items that they had made.   
Sylvia Garofalo, Marcia Stewart, Liz Escobedo and Mary Ellen Little won door prizes. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m. 

Linda Herget, Secretary 

 



General Club Information  
 

Guest Policy  
Please invite friends to attend meetings. All skill levels 
and non-quilters are welcome. Non-members may 
attend two meetings. On the third and subsequent 
meetings, the non-member must pay $2.00 unless 
membership dues are paid. If a guest speaker is 
scheduled, all guests are asked to pay a $5.00 fee  

Advertisements & Articles for Newsletter  
Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or sewing related.  

They must be “copy” ready. The newsletter editor is not 
responsible for typing your information. Email articles, 
questions or advertisement artwork by the first Tuesday 
of each month to the newsletter editor. 

Cost for advertisements is: ¼ page 3 ½ x 4.5 $10.00  

Cell Phones  
We ask that cell phones be silent or off, and that 
emergency conversations be held out of the meeting 

room.  

Meeting Schedule  
We meet at 7 p.m. the first and third Mondays of most 
months. Doors open at 6:30 p.m. Please feel free to 
come early and help set up or to socialize.  

We meet only the first Monday of December and the 
third Monday of June, July and August. Meetings often 
include some type of program event or featured quilter, 
as well as show & tell and access to our library.  

Show & Tell Guidelines  
Show one or more finished projects. Share information 
regarding each piece. Feel free to ask for critique or 
input. Show & Tell items will be displayed for everyone 
to view and enjoy during break  

Meeting Location:  
First United Methodist Church (located at 108 E 18th 
Street (between Warren & Central Avenues) Please park 
in the lot on the north side of the church (Enter from 
Central or 19th street) and use the North door into the 
building.  

Our meetings begin at 
7:00 p.m. someone is 
usually at the church 
by 6:30 p.m. before 
each quilt meeting for 
those of you that would 
like a little more time to 
visit with each other. 
Your help with setting 
up and taking down is 
greatly appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

Find us online at 

chquilters.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHEYENNE HERITAGE QUILTERS  

PO BOX 21194  

CHEYENNE, WY 82003-7023  

 


